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The next meeting of the Chiefs’ & FireFirefighters’ Association will be held at Training Center on January 16th. at the Doylestown Training Center.
Dinner: 7:00
7:45 PM Meeting Start 
State Representative and Chief 21, Frank Farry will review SR-6 and the status of our Relief Funds.
A location for the February meeting has not been determined. The SEPTA Training program has been re-scheduled for the February meeting.
Highlights of the December Meeting: 
Katelyn Stahl gave a spirited review of the potential effects of exposure to Fentanyl to first responders. On a scale of Alcohol being a 2, Marijuana is a 3, Heroin is 15 and Fentanyl is 40 to 50. In Levittown-Fairless Hills response area in 2018 (as of the meeting) there were 356 OD’s and 23 deaths related to Fentanyl. Katelyn is available to present her program to any group.
ffemtpkstahl@gmail.com
These members have died since our last meeting:

Tony Burne Sr., Life Member Union Fire Company

John Kelso, Life Member Trumbauersville Fire Co.
John Rizzo, Life Member, Past President, Riegelsville 

Laurette Sabolick, Past Dispatcher- she was killed in a house fire on December 12th, Station 40 pulled her from the home.

Ervin Tooke, Charter Member, Past Chief, Levittown Fire Company #2
The SEPTA Training schedule for January had to be pushed back until February of the urgency of Rep. Farry’s visit on SR-6 and Relief funds.

The following companies have not paid their 2018 dues: 7, 11, 30, 36, 44
The Bucks Cty. Honor Guard made a $1800. Profit on their helmet raffle.

Fire School Report – December 2019

The College will be closed during the Holidays from 22 December 2018 until 2 January 2019. This means that the staff for the Bristol and Doylestown Training Centers will be off. Managers will be checking their email during this time. 

The Fire School wants to remind all companies to check the required prerequisites training/certification levels for each course in the catalog.  It is important that all required pre-requisites accompany the pre-registration form. This will streamline the registration process. 

The Fire School ran a Hazmat Technician course and a Health & Safety Officer course with low enrollment.  It is imperative that everyone interested in attending courses register in advanced, in order for the courses to run. Cancellation decisions are made two weeks prior to the start date of the course. Course cancellations decisions are based on the objectives and the nature of the training course. 

The Certification Department will be submitting for extension of accreditation to the Pro Board for the following NFPA 1006 2017 edition levels: Rope Rescue Awareness, Operations, & Technician; Confined Space Rescue Awareness, Operations, & Technician; Trench Awareness Operations & Technician; Structural Collapse Awareness, Operations & Technician.

The proposed 2019 edition of NFPA 1001 requires NIMS 100/700/800 credentials to be certified to Firefighter 1 and NIMS 200 credentials to be certified to Firefighter 2. These levels can be taken online through FEMA.  All departments are encouraged to have their members complete these courses prior to registering for the basic and advanced fire academy courses.

The retest nights for spring 2019 are as follows.  Student who are interested please have them contact Kim Walsh kimberly.walsh@bucks.edu or 215-340-8422 to sign up.

1.
Wednesday January 23 @ Doylestown – 7pm – Room 201

2.
Tuesday February 19 @ Croydon – 7pm – Room 112

3.
Wednesday March 20 @ Doylestown – 7pm – Room 201

4.
Tuesday April 16 @ Croydon – 7pm – Room 112

5.
Wednesday May 15 @ Doylestown – 7pm – Room 201

6.
Tuesday June 18 @ Croydon – 7pm – Room 112

An on-line hybrid firefighter 1 class will be scheduled for spring 2019.  Fourteen people attended the initial orientation meeting.  The schedule will be based on 2 -3 modules per week with the skill sessions taking place on Sunday.  More to follow after the schedule is set.
Steve Walther has announced his retirement from the Bucks County Fire Marshal’s office as of the end of the year.

The Communication Advisory Board is studying “apparatus” categories.

After considerable discussion on the future of the Bucks Cty. Volunteer Fire Service and the recognition that SR-6 even if adopted in all parts, will not remedy the current downward trend, a new special committee was formed. Its goal is to consider alternatives and develop a plan for a fire service after SR-6 fails. Members of this committee are: Scott Forster, Bucks EMA; David Pearl, 33; Hugh Hager, 5; George Wilson, Hazmat Cord; Bob Grunmeier, BCCC; Rob Kay, 71; Tom Markey, 46; Frank Costner, 46; Chris Reed, 25; Mark  Kramer, BCFM; Alan Welsh, Middletown FMO; James McGuire, Middletown Twp. FM; Chuck Fox, 8; Audrey Kenny, Director of Bucks Cty. Communications
Meeting places are still needed for the following months: Feb., March, August & Oct. If interested in hosting a meeting contact President Pearl thebesthdchief33@yahoo.com
The following meetings have been schedule:

Sta. 46, April

Sta. 0, May

Sta. 42, June

Sta. 5, July

Sta. 93, Sept.

Sta. 23, Nov.

The RIT Trailer is in need of replacement. Bob Grunmeier will send Scott Forster a specification in order to be considered for funding.
It was announced that former Association President and Chief 5, Steve Cronin, has been diagnosed with ALS.

Station 33, Tullytown, announced they will host a parade on October 12th to commemorate their 100th Anniversary. All county companies are asked to send their patch to Tullytown care of Rick Johnson. A 100th Anniversary quilt will be made from them.
New Fire Chiefs –

Sta. 46 New Hope, Jim Becker

Election results:
President – Dave Pearl, Sta 33

1st V. P. – Fran Hufnell, Sta 51

2nd V. P. – Larry Newell, Sta 0

Recording Secretary – Harry Grim, Sta. 63
Financial Secretary, Jerry Barton, Sta 9

Treasurer, Sam Eckhardt, Sta. 9

1st Year – Trustee, A. J. DeAngelis, Sta 50
A few of the nationally recognized tips from the Firefighter Cancer Support Network (FCSN) include:

·      Don’t ever breathe that crap. Use SCBA from initial attack through overhaul. Chiefs, establish a zero-tolerance policy and enforce it at every level.

·       Do gross decon of all PPE on scene to remove as much soot and particulates as possible. Pretend that the fire was a hazmat—now do that “decon” stuff.

·       Clean your bunker gear, gloves, hood and helmet immediately after a fire—at scene is better. A second set to change into at scene is best. Sound like a hassle? Where there’s a will, there’s a way.

·       Use wipes to remove as much soot as possible from your head, neck, jaw, throat, underarms and hands immediately and while still on the scene. Wipe it all.

·       Change your clothes, and bag and wash them immediately after a fire.

·       Shower thoroughly after a fire. That smoke smell in the showers means to keep washing—the bad stuff is in you. 

·       Do not take contaminated clothes or PPE home or store it in your vehicle.

·       Decon fire apparatus interiors after fires.

·       Keep bunker gear out of living and sleeping quarters.
Leadership Under Fire is presenting a Tactical Fire Seminar at the Upper Dublin High School 800 Loch Alsh Ave, Fort Washington, PA 19034 on January 26th, 2019.  

Members of the LUF Team will deliver four presentations focused on the mental aspect of tactical human performance at fires and emergencies. LUF advisors will blend real-world operational experience with human factors science and research in order to equip fire officers and firefighters with an improved understanding of human behavior in high-risk tactical settings.

LUF Advisors presenting are: 

LT Dan Saalfrank, FDNY

FF James McNamara, FDNY

FF Jake Dutton, FDNY

Jason Brezler, LUF Founder
he cost to attend is $125 which includes a light breakfast and coffee as well as lunch.  
https://leadershipunderfire.com/event/2019-luf-tactical-fire-seminar/
The Bucks County Public Safety Training Center has scheduled retest nights for anyone that is unable to make it to the Training Center during the daytime.   The following nights are set for retests:

-          Wednesday January 23, 2019 @ Bucks County Public Safety Training Center – starting at 7pm

-          Tuesday February 19, 2019 @ Lower Bucks Public Safety Training Center – starting at 7pm
.  
NFPA's latest report underscores the leading cause of home fires and injuries: cooking. Here are other key findings from the "Home Cooking Fires" report:

Between 2012-2016, there was an average of about 470 home cooking fires per day. These fires caused an average of 530 civilian deaths, 5,270 reported civilian fire injuries, and $1.1 billion in direct property damage per year.

Unattended cooking was the leading cause of cooking fires and casualties. Clothing was the item first ignited in less than 1 percent of these fires, but clothing ignitions led to 15 percent of the home cooking fire deaths.

Home fires caused by cooking peaked at Thanksgiving and Christmas.

Ranges or cooktops were involved in the 63 percent of reported home cooking fires, 86 percent of cooking fire deaths, and 79 percent of cooking fire injuries.

Households that use electric ranges have a higher risk of cooking fires and associated losses than those using gas ranges.

One-third of the people killed by cooking fires were sleeping at the time. More than half of the non-fatal injuries occurred when people tried to control the fire themselves.
A Beef & Beer fund raiser will be held On February 9th, 2019 from 6 to 10PM at the New Hope Eagle Firehouse to support a local firefighter who is battling ALS. Tickets are $35. In advance, $45.00 at the door. For tickets www.ffals.org.
Station 30, Falls Twp., has re-purchased their 1999 Seagrave ladder and returned it to service as Ladder 30.
It is the days you do not notice Fire Safety that you most notice its value. Such is life at a position where the object is Prevention.

Station 34, Chalfont officers for 2019:
Chief - Dennis McGuire 

Deputy - Nick Marino 

Battalion 34 - Mike Bintner 

Battalion 74 - Bob Price

Lieutenant 34 - Kyle Schwartz 

Lieutenant 34-1 - Rob Dando

Lieutenant 54 - Joe Budaj 

Lieutenant 74 - Chris Guinan
In 1984, the Pennsylvania General Assembly passed Act 205, the Municipal Pension Plan Funding Standard and Recovery Act. Under the Act, the Auditor General is responsible for the administration of the General Municipal Pension System State Aid Program. The Department of the Auditor General distributes funds to municipalities to help defray the cost of various police,

fire and non-uniformed pension plans maintained by municipalities, regional police forces and councils of government. In addition, funds are allocated through the municipalities to nearly 2,000 volunteer relief associations in Pennsylvania. Revenue to support this Act comes from a 2% tax on premiums for both casualty and fire insurance sold in Pennsylvania by foreign

(out-of-state) insurance companies.

The Special Ad Hoc Post Retirement Adjustment Act (Act 147 of 1988) provides police officers and paid firefighters who retired

prior to January 1, 1985 with additional pension payments. Municipal pension plans that have paid post retirement

adjustments under this Act may apply to the Department of the Auditor General for reimbursement. Funding for these reimbursements is derived from the 2% tax on foreign casualty insurance premiums.

Municipal Pension Plans and Volunteer Fire Relief Associations are audited to determine the appropriate use of funds and that information submitted is correct. Misuse of funds or submitting information resulting in an overpayment of state aid must be returned to the state. In some instances, state aid may be withheld from municipalities not in compliance with actuarial

requirements or audit findings.
Allocations to Warminster Township (taken from the PA auditor website)

VFRA        Pension                          

2013  $277,319      $555,463 2014  $279,189      $499,575

2015  $250,062      $509,708

2016  $248,375      $524,957 

2017  $219,238      $582,708

2018  $198,567      $604,286

Total VFRA loss since 2013      
(-$191,934)
Total Pension gain since 2014 ($223,500)

All of the above information is available on the PAauditor,gov website. This e-mail was sent to the AG through the website.

“I understand that the 2% foreign fire tax on "Property Casualty Insurance" polices is being placed into the "Pension" fund and no longer into the "FRA" fund even though they contain mostly Fire Insurance. It has been reported that 6 to 7 million polices that were previously considered FRA and now

considered Pension. It appears from your numbers that this change in name of Fire polices happened in

2011 and has continued to divert FRA funds to Pension Funds. One obviously false rumor was that 6 to 7

million policy holders either stopped purchasing Fire insurance or self -Fire insured. I don't believe that

mortgage holders would accept Property Casualty Insurance if it didn't contain 100% of the fire coverage

for a home or building.

1. What percentage of the Property Casualty Insurance is for Fire Coverage? 
2. When will someone correct this before the Volunteer Fire Companies fail to have the funds to meet their (emergency medical, Life, disability, etc) insurance and safety obligations?” Sincerely, Ed Pfeiffer President, Hartsville Fire Co. Warminster, Pa. Bucks County
Reply “Good Afternoon Mr. Pfeiffer

Thank you for your email communication dated December 28, 2018 regarding 2% Foreign Fire Tax and how those funds are used to support VFRA funding.

Every year, the Department of Revenue certifies to the Auditor General the amount received in the Foreign Fire tax fund available to disburse to paid fire and eligible VFRAs across the Commonwealth.  Once the amount for paid fire fighters is calculated, the funds are transferred from the fire fund into to pension fund for distribution.  

For the past 2 years, 2017 and 2018, the Department of Revenue’s certification amounts have been significantly less than the certifications in years prior to 2017. 

The Auditor General, myself included, are hopeful that next year’s certification amount will be greater than the 2018 amount and that future certification amounts continue to increase as well. 

If you should have any further questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me directly. Thank you. 

Jennifer L. Boger

Director, Office of Budget & Finance Management

Department of the Auditor General

321 Finance Building, Harrisburg, PA  17120

(717) 783-8392

jboger@paauditor.gov 

Web:  www.PaAuditor.gov

Facebook:  Pennsylvania Auditor General

Twitter:  @PaAuditorGen
Note: “Property Casualty Insurance” is the name of the insurance that was given to our local State Rep. during a phone call concerning the declining Relief Funds.

Total Fire Relief funds increased every year from the beginning in 1985 until 2011. Since 2011 they have fallen considerably and the plotted curve shows they will continue with no leveling off in sight.

Station 2, Upper Southampton Member Incentives

1. Financial incentive provided under this policy will be limited to riding Firefighters and Fire Police from SFC.  Non-riding     
   members are not eligible for financial reimbursement under the policy.

2. If a member is a riding SFC Firefighter and also a responding Fire Police Officer, they will be considered a Firefighter for  

administration of the grant incentive.  Said members will only receive incentive credit for their response as a Firefighter.  

3. Qualified members as defined in sections A1and A2  of this document will be given incentive credit for emergency assignments that are issued an SFC incident number.  Credit for emergency calls will be dictated by the SFC Call Sign In Policy (SFC-SOG-04).

4. Qualified members as defined in sections A1 and A2 of this document will receive incentive credit in the amount of $5.00 per

emergency assignment that is issued an SFC incident number.

5. Maximum incentive reimbursement will be $150.00 per quarterly period.  Maximum reimbursement will be $595.00 per year.

6. In any given quarter, members must respond to a minimum of 10 emergency calls per quarter to qualify for an award.  Members who respond to fewer than 10 emergency calls per quarter will not receive an award.

7. Financial incentives will be awarded as gift cards.

8. SFC Fire Chief or designee will provide the President a list of emergency call responses for incentive eligible members according to the quarterly periods.

9. The President will purchase the appropriate gift cards.  

10. The Recruitment & Retention Committee will be responsible to disperse the appropriate gift cards to members.  Members will need to sign to confirm receipt of their desired quarterly gift cards.  Record of receipt will be provided to the Grant Administrator for proper grant reporting.

11. Only the qualified member or a family member in the same household can sign for their gift card.

12. Missing or lost gift cards are the sole responsibility of the member and will not be re-issued.

13. Every effort will be made to have incentive awards available to the members by the second monthly meeting following the close of a grant quarter.  

14. Any gift cards that are unclaimed by the end of the next quarter for which the card was earned will become petty cash for the fire company usage.

15. Any discrepancies in this policy will be addressed by the SFC Executive Committee.

POLICY EXPIRATION: This policy will expire if Upper Southampton Twp decides to un-fund the program.
Station 46, New Hope - 
Proposed Firefighter Recruitment Bonus Program

Purpose:  It is increasingly difficult to attract volunteers to the fire service.  This plan adds a financial incentive to encourage Eagle Fire Company members to aggressively recruit new firefighters.

Scope:      Program participation is open to all members in good standing of the Eagle Fire Company.

Interior Firefighters

If the individual recruited is a qualified interior firefighter according to current Eagle Fire Company standards the follow incentive program applies.


Payouts:

$
$100 when application is read, and the applicant introduces herself or himself at a monthly membership meeting

$
$700 if the candidate is voted in as a full member

$
$700 after the candidate receives credit for 80 fire calls

Candidates Who Want to Become Interior Firefighters

If the individual recruited is not a current interior firefighter but expresses a convincing desire to become a qualified interior firefighter within 12 months of join the Eagle Fire Company.

Payouts:

$
$100 when application is read, and the applicant introduces herself or himself at a monthly membership meeting

$
$200 if the candidate is voted in as a full member

$
$700 after the candidate passes fire school

$
$500 after the candidate receives credit for 80 fire calls following fire school graduation

Candidates Who Want to be Chauffeurs/Operators

If the individual recruited wants to drive capital pieces of equipment at the Eagle Fire Company.

Payouts:

$
$100 when application is read, and the applicant introduces herself or himself at a monthly membership meeting

$
$200 if the candidate is voted in as a full member

$
$200 after the candidate is qualified on their first piece of capital equipment

$
$300 after the candidate receives credit for 80 fire calls following qualification on at least one piece of capital equipment

Candidates Who Want to Become Exterior Firefighters

If the individual recruited is not a current interior firefighter but expresses a convincing desire to become a qualified exterior firefighter at the Eagle Fire Company.

Payouts:

$
$100 when application is read, and the applicant introduces herself or himself at a monthly membership meeting

$
$300 if the candidate is voted in as a full member

$
$300 after the candidate receives credit for 80 fire calls 

Candidates Who Want to Marine Rescue Members

If the individual recruited expresses a convincing desire to become a qualified Marine Rescue Member within 12 months of join the Eagle Fire Company.

Payouts:

$
$100 when application is read, and the applicant introduces herself or himself at a monthly membership meeting

$
$200 if the candidate is voted in as a full member

$
$200 after the applicant completes a certified swift water operations class

$
$200 after the candidate is qualified on to operate our airboat

$
$300 after the candidate attends 50% of marine calls in the first 12 months of being accepted as a probationary member of the Eagle Fire Company

Station 6, Lower Southampton Fire Department sold its 2002 Pierce, Rescue to the Harbor Beach, Michigan Fire Department.   It is getting replaced by a 2018 Rosenbaur Engine Rescue, Commander cab which is scheduled for delivery in the beginning of November.   

We have equipped our Quint as a Quint/Light Rescue and our Special Service with the remaining rescue equipment along with the air cascade unit.   
After some discussions with people who would know, I am upping the estimate of 1- and 2-family homes and townhomes at least in SE Pennsylvania (Bucks, Delaware, Montgomery Counties) that are protected by residential sprinklers to be in the 12,000-15,000 range.  Many of these are in areas with no public water supply.  Upper Merion has had their ordinance for 30 years now, and several Bucks County communities have had ordinances for 20 years now.  Interesting as so many people say that it is too expensive to do, and can't be done. – Greg Jackubowski
Station 5, Midway Volunteer Fire Company, has placed their new 2018 Spartan/Rescue 1 rescue truck into service. It replaces the 1992 E-One rescue truck which was sold to the Calabash Fire Department in North Carolina.
Station 3, Northampton Township/Northampton Township Volunteer Fire Co. is seeking applicants for the position of Firefighter/EMT. This is a fulltime assignment that requires occasional overtime as needed. The duties of the position include, but are not limited to, fire/rescue services, providing emergency medical care, operating fire apparatus, conducting commercial fire inspections, fire prevention activities and community

outreach programs.

Applicants must possess valid certifications in Firefighter 1, Hazardous

Materials Operations Level, Vehicle Recue Technician and EMT. Firefighter 2 and Fire Inspector 1 are preferred. Applicants must be a

minimum of 21 years of age prior to 1/31/19, possess a valid PA driver’s license, and be proficient in general computer skills. Candidates who receive a conditional offer of employment will be

required to pass a physical exam, drug screen, DMV check and criminal

background evaluation.

Applications accepted at NTVFC Station 3, 50 Newtown-Richboro

Road, Richboro, PA 18954 Attention Deputy Chief, until 1/31/19.

Applications are available at www.northamptontownship.com. Resume required. Northampton Township is an EOE.
Station 51, Bristol Fire Company - is sponsoring "AUTISM AWARENESS FOR FIRST RESPONDERS" presented by Chief Brian Focht, Willow Grove Fire Department on March 25, 2019 at 1900 hours at the  Lower Bucks Public Safety Training Center (LBPSTC) at 2912 River Road in Croydon PA 19021.

Police, Fire and EMS personnel are encouraged to attend.

The class has been assigned 3 PA EMS CEU's.

In order to ensure that an adequate size classroom is provided, stations and department with personnel planning to attend are asked to forward the number of attendees to the email address   aafr@bristol51.com.by March 18, 2019.

Request for additional information or questions pertaining to the class should also be forwarded to aafr@bristol51.com.

Herb Slack

Fire Chief

Bristol Borough

215-962-5121
Anyone who has a patch for me for the Tullytown 100th Anniversary quilt, please bring them to Jan meeting.
Smoke detectors don’t matter, until they do.
This is your newsletter and it needs your input to be successful. Please send your news to EdPfeiffer44@gmail.com anytime during the month. 
